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Date: 6/29/2014 12:07:46 PM
Subject: RE: Thank You!

Erica, 
 

Thank you for sending this information. Our meeting dates last week were a great opportunity to move this 
project forward in the right direction. 
 

Have a great day, Donna
 
Donna Spigner | Project Manager Pay For Success South Carolina- Business Development
Nurse-Family Partnership | National Service Office
1900 Grant St, Ste 400, Denver CO 80203
Cell: 803-667-7715
Direct: 303-864-4322  | Toll free: 866.864.5226
Donna.Spigner@nursefamilypartnership.org
Links: Website | Facebook | Twitter
 
Celebrating 10 Years of Replicating Excellence 
 
Our Mission: 
Empower first-time mothers living in poverty to successfully change their lives
and the lives of their children through evidence-based nurse home visiting.
 
From: Erica Brown [mailto:Erica.Brown@scdhhs.gov] 
 
Sent: Friday, June 27, 2014 4:20 PM
 
To: Vicki Johnson; John Supra; Bmcattorney@aol.com; Soura, Christian; Lara Metcalf; Nirav Shah (nshah@socialfinanceUS.
org); Gary Pelissier; Caitlin Fleming; Tamar Bauer; Chris Bishop; Elizabeth Jasper; Karen Kalaijian; Donna Spigner; Topp.
Claire@dorsey.com; Thomas Jenkins; Bill Thorland; Erika Robinson (Erika.Robinson@wilmerhale.com); Paul Tosetti; Sandy 
Dunlap; D.Emanuele.Ross@dorsey.com
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Subject: Thank You!

 
Good afternoon,
Thank you all for participating in our SC PFS meeting over the past two days.  A special thanks to all those who 
traveled to Columbia in order to be here in-person.  We are pleased with the progress that we were able to achieve 
and look forward to continuing work on this exciting initiative!  Attached please find a list of specific action items 
(updated to reflect items discussed today) to help guide our immediate efforts in the upcoming weeks.  If you have 
any suggested edits or additions, please forward them along!
 
We hope to schedule the next in-person meeting in August.  The team will be in touch with additional details soon.
 
Safe travels to all who are headed home this evening!
 
Very Best,
Erica

Erica Brown

Erica.Brown@scdhhs.gov
803.898.3062
 
cell: 978.895.1217
 
www.scdhhs.gov

 
Healthy Connections and the Healthy Connections logo are trademarks of South Carolina Department of Health and 
Human Services and may be used only with permission from the Agency.
 

 
Confidentiality Note

This message is intended for the use of the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain 
information, including health information, that is privileged, confidential, and the disclosure of which is 
governed by applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the employee or agent 
responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or 
copying of this information is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. 
 

If you have received this in error, please notify us immediately and destroy the related message.
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